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Good evening. It’s 5pm and this is Radio Miraya news with Susan Dokolo.
The headlines:
· Regional leaders announce major breakthrough in IGAD mediated talks
· South Sudan chiefs appeal for Rwandese expertise in conflict resolution and peace building initiatives
· UNMISS investigates attacks on three men at the Protection of civilians site in Juba
Regional leaders from Uganda, Kenya and Ethiopia have announced a major breakthrough in the IGAD mediated peace talks.

The announcement was made shortly after Uganda’s Prime Minister Ruhakana Rugunda, President Uhuru Kenyatta of Kenya and Ethiopian Prime Minister Hailemariam Desalegn concluded a one day meeting in Juba with President Salva Kiir.

In a joint communique read to the media by Ambassador Seyoum Mesfin, the IGAD chief mediator said a breakthrough has been achieved on outstanding issues. 

Without giving much detail, Mesfin said all matters related to the outstanding issues will be finalized at the IGAD summit to be convened in Ethiopia next week.
In another development, a group of chiefs from Greater Upper Nile State and Central Equatoria state are calling on the government of Rwanda to send experts to deliver lessons in reconciliation and peace building.

The chiefs made the call shortly after they returned from Rwanda where they had gone to learn about the role of chiefs in conflict resolution and confidence building.  

Agol Ayweil Aduwai, the Upper Nile Council of Chief’s chairperson says South Sudan must heed lessons from the way Rwanda handled issues of Justice, peace and reconciliation after the 1994 genocide.  

Agol Ayweil Aduwai: “After a visit to Rwanda, our belief is that peace is the last option for us as South Sudanese. We should forgive one another as one nation in South Sudan and reconcile. We should make an agreement to live as one nation. We need to sit as chiefs from South Sudan in a workshop to build confidence.”

South Sudan and Uganda are maintaining joint security patrols to take charge of the security along the common border. 

The patrols stem from clashes last month between citizens from both countries over a disputed piece of land.

Central Equatoria State Police Commissioner Maj. Gen. Henry Danima says the forces comprised mostly of police and soldiers will carry out patrols along the KajoKeji, Moyo and KajoKeji Yumbe border areas.
Danima travelled to the border area to assess the performance of the patrol teams. He says security in area is stable and life is slowly returning to normal

Henry Danima: “It is Uganda security personnel and South Sudan security personnel. Particularly it is led by the police because it is civilian operation. It is led by the two police forces of Uganda and South Sudan. We are being supported by our army – a little support from the SPLA on our side and UPDF from the Ugandan side. We agreed to put our patrolling particularly concentrating on these seven flash points crossing points along our common border between kajokeji and Moyo and partly between Kajo-Keji and Yumbe.” 

The UN Mission in South Sudan is investigating an assault case against three men at the Protection of Civilians Site Three in Juba.

UNMISS Spokesperson Joe Contreras says the three men, were assaulted on Monday evening, by a group of youths inside the POC site. The youths also allegedly stole some items from the three men.

Contreras says the mission has launched an investigation into this incident and hopes to identify the perpetrators.

Joe Contreras: “The mission is conducting an investigation to identify the perpetrator of the incident and recover all items that were stolen from the victims. I believe we have the names of the victims on record and we are trying to establish their background. We don’t know at this point for sure. We are looking into the circumstances. We did receive a report that some of them may be tied to government security services but we are trying to confirm and we have not been able to verify that.” 

In another development, the whereabouts of an aid worker who was kidnapped last week from Malakal remain unknown.

The WFP staff member was kidnapped on 16 October by a group of unknown gunmen in plain clothes from Malakal airport in Upper Nile state 

Both UNMISS and WFP have reiterated their calls on South Sudanese authorities to do everything within their power to see that the captured aid worker is freed quickly and uninjured

UNMISS spokesperson, Joe Contreras, says there is still no information regarding his whereabouts. 

Joe Contreras: “We are actively engaging with state, the national authorities and the SPLA to establish his whereabouts and obtain his release from whoever is holding him and obtain his release but unfortunately we don’t have any more information about him.”

This news comes from Radio Miraya
The very best of South Sudan business companies will be celebrated at the maiden annual Chamber of Commerce awards due in December. 

The award, the first of its kind in South Sudan, will highlight the role of business as a positive force for recovery and development of local communities.

Addressing a news conference in Juba, Simon Akuei Deng,  the Secretary General Chamber of Commerce Industry and agriculture said the Chamber of Commerce Award is expected to encourage and promote a culture of competitiveness and quality business service  in the country. 

Deng explains what companies need to do, to be recognized for this award. 

Simon Akuei Deng: “(We are looking at) companies that are manufacturing in South Sudan, companies that are innovative, companies that are employing South Sudanese to get job to support their living, companies that are working with communities at their own rights to be able to support development where ever they are working, companies that have the best distribution in the country, those who are able to reach other parts of the country, not only the urban centers, companies that keep compliance - following ethics of doing that very business in that sector, compliance that are innovative those who are bringing technology to South Sudan and doing it locally here.”
Results of the 2014 National South Sudan School Certificate examinations will be released soon, the National Ministry of Education has confirmed.

Lul Ruwai, the Secretary General for Examinations says the National Ministry of Education is preparing to release the results in the few coming days.

Lul Ruwai: “We are at the final stages and the control activities are moving on very well. We are at the stage of gathering the marks students got so that we put them in the form of results from the first student to the last. We can say the results will soon be announced.”  

Meanwhile, special arrangements have been put in place to support students who want to pursue secondary education in Sudan.

And in sports Samuel Pawon with the latest update on local sports.
Samuel Pawon: “In the ongoing Division One basketball tournament in Juba, Malakeia Basketball team won its match for the second time against Citizen’s Basketball Geam by 74 – 68 points. The match was played at Nimra talata basketball stadium last evening. And in soccer, Rhino FC beat super star 3-1 in Yambio’s Buduway Stadium in the Second Division football championship, while Bilfam FC and green FCs ended their match in a one-all draw.”   

To end the news the once again the main stories: 

· Regional leaders announce major breakthrough in IGAD mediated talks

· South Sudan chiefs appeal for Rwandese expertise in conflict resolution and peace building initiatives

· UNMISS investigates attacks on three men at the Protection of civilians site in Juba

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. I am Susan Dokolo. 
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